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P. 0 . Box 630 
Jefferson City, ~issouri 65101 

Dear Mr. Davis : 
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This is in response to your request for an opinion as to the 
authority of the Commissioner of A~riculture to re~ister a brand 
consisting of arabic numerals only or arabic nu~erals in combina
tion with letters or figures. 

As you have stated 1n your renuest, llouse Bill No. 134, 76th 
General Assembly, has been signed by the Governor and will become 
law on September 28, 1971. This bill repealed Chaoter 268 , RSMo 
1969, relatin~ to marks and brands of animals and enacted in lieu 
thereof eighteen new sections dealin~ with the same subject. Under 
the new law, the Commissioner of AP,riculture shall be responsible 
for registerin~ brands in this state. Section 4 o~ this act pro
vides that any person desirine to adont a brand shall forward to 
tne Commissioner proper brand anplication forms o~ the desired 
brand together with the proper fee and that such brand shall be 
filed and recorded by the Commissioner unless the brand is of rec
ord as that of some other person or conflicts with or closely re
sembles the brand of anot~er person. The only other r e striction 
contained i n this act with respect to the composition of a re~is
tered brand is the requirement of Section 9 that no sin~le letter 
or single figure be accepted as a rc~istered brand. 

The provisions of Section 7 do not restrict the Commissioner 
from registerin~ brands containinp arabic numerals. Section 7 pro
vides that brands consistin~ of arabic nu~erals only may be used 
in conjunction with recorded brands for in-herd identification and 
as such shall not be recorded. The sole purpose of this provision 
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is to a llow an individual to mark, for identification purposes, any 
animal within his herd by use of an arabic numeral in addition to 
his recorded brand without recording the same. See Section 8 which 
provides that any brand used for in-herd identification must be lo
cated at least ten inches aoart from the recorded brand. 

Therefore, it is our opinion that the Commissioner of Agricul
ture may accept and record any brand anplication consisting of more 
than one arabic numeral or a combination of arabic numerals and 
letters or figures as long as such brand does not conflict with or 
closely resemble the brand of another person. 

Yours very truly, 

JOHN C. DANFORTH 
Attorney General 
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